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SUBJECT

AN ORDINANCE approving and adopting the collective bargaining agreement with the International Federation of Professional and Technical Engineers, Local 17.

SUMMARY

The proposed ordinance would approve a new one-year collective bargaining agreement (CBA) with the International Federation of Professional and Technical Engineers, Local 17. The CBA runs from May 1, 2009 to April 30, 2010. This agreement is a one-year contract extension with no changes from the previous agreement.
The Bargaining Unit at a Glance 

The approximately 500 employees in the bargaining unit work in the departments of Development and Environmental Services; Natural Resources and Parks; and Transportation.  They perform a wide variety of services, including professional, technical and clerical services.  They work in areas such as permitting, engineering, environmental protection, planning, code enforcement, building inspection and building plans examinations.  
A tentative agreement was reached on February 2, 2009, which was ratified on March 6, 2009. 

Consistency with Labor Policies 

The proposed CBA appears consistent with the County’s adopted labor policies, including allowing for employees to receive regular performance appraisals. 
Interest (Binding) Arbitration

The unit is not eligible for interest arbitration.

NEW CONTRACT PROVISIONS 

There are no new contract provisions. This agreement is a one-year contract extension with no changes from the previous agreement.

Cost of Living Adjustments (COLA) – For 2010 the contract provides for the standard COLA of 90 percent of the CPI-W, September to September.  There is a floor of two percent as a minimum increase and a ceiling of six percent maximum wage increase.

Fiscal Note – The cost to implement the CBA for 2010 is estimated at $920,077. The fiscal note assumes a 2 percent COLA for 2010.
ATTACHMENTS

Proposed Ordinance 2009-0350
Fiscal Note

Transmittal letter, dated November 20, 2008

INVITED

1.  Jim Johnson, Labor Relations Manager, Department of Executive Services

2.  Lance King, Labor Negotiator, Labor Relations, Department of Executive Services

2.  Behnaz Nelson, International Federation of Professional and Technical Engineers, Local 17 union representative 
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